
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 176 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of 

Petition to Revise Commission Rules R8-63 

and R8-64 

 
) 
) 

 
ORDER GRANTING MOTION 
FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

BY THE CHAIR: On August 19, 2021, the Public Staff – North Carolina Utilities 

Commission (Public Staff) filed a petition to revise Commission Rules R8-63 and R8-64 in 

the above-captioned docket.  

On April 1, 2024, after review of the petition and comments filed in response to the 

petition, the Commission issued an Order Requesting Comments on proposed revisions 

to Commission Rules R8-63 and R8-64.  

On May 1, 2024, the Commission issued an order granting a request to extend the 

deadline for the Public Staff and intervenors to file comments in this proceeding to 

May 15, 2024, and the deadline for all parties to file reply comments to May 31, 2024. 

On May 30, 2024, the Public Staff filed a Motion for Extension of Time requesting 

an additional two weeks for all parties to file reply comments. In support of its motion, the 

Public Staff stated that due to the press of other business additional time was needed to 

provide parties with sufficient time to review the initial comments. The Public Staff further 

stated that in its motion no party objected to its request. 

Based on the foregoing and the entire record herein, the Chair finds good cause 

to extend the deadline for parties to file reply comments. All parties may file reply 

comments on or before June 14, 2024. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 31st day of May, 2024. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Tamika D. Conyers, Deputy Clerk 
 


